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Kongesangen  is  the  official greeting  sung for 

the king of Norway.  King Harald V and Queen 

Sonja  visited  Luther College  and  Vesterheim 

Museum  on  October 13, 2011, as the first stop 

in  their  U.S.  tour.   They  were  invited by the 

College for its sesquicentennial. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Luren sings by Vesterheim for the royal couple.  King Harald V and Queen Sonja 
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From the President 

Dear Singer Brothers,  

    I hope everyone had a decent 

summer in spite of the fact that our 

weather was far from perfect in many 

places.  Also, congratulations to the 

Sioux Valley Singers on their 47
th
 

Biennial Sangerfest, hosted by the 

Minnehaha Mandskor on June 11
th
. 

    Concerning our 59
th
 Biennial 

NSAA Sangerfest, which will take 

place June 14-15-16 at the Pheasant 

Run Resort, our registration fee will 

be $125 per person.  Unfortunately, 

the cost for our convention does not 

decrease; however, the registration 

includes the following: Thursday 

evening Memorial Service and Parade 

of Choruses; Afterglow with Chicken 

Vesuvio, including salad, dessert, 

vegetables, starch, breads and rolls, 

coffee, decaf, teas and iced tea. Friday 

evening: Medal ceremony and 

Banquet – sirloin medallions and 

crusted salmon with all the trimmings. 

    These events will take place in the 

spacious St. Charles Ballroom. 

    Saturday evening following our 

Grand Concert we will return to the 

St. Charles Ballroom for an Afterglow 

of assorted mini-sandwiches, a variety 

of cheeses, olives, grilled and fresh 

vegetables, topped off with an 

assortment of sweets including fresh 

fruit tartlets, assorted cheesecakes, 

tortes, eclairs and cream puffs, coffee, 

decaf and assorted teas. 

    This will be a fine opportunity for 

all of us to gather one last time for 

songs and camaraderie before we head 

for home Sunday morning.  

    In closing I wish to add on a 

personal note that I will be part of the 

Veterans Chorus for the first time. 

Having spoken to that chorus’ 

President Bob Lillie, I am very much 

looking forward to singing with such a 

fine group. 

    Best wishes to all our singer-

brothers and their ladies. 

Respectfully,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                    Roger Stavnem, 

                   Sangerfest 2012 Chairman 

 

 A reminder: Pheasant Run Resort 

                    4051 E. Main St.  

                    St. Charles IL  60174 

                    630-584-6300 

Website: www.pheasantrun.com 

 

NORWEGIAN GLEE CLUB 

Minneapolis MN 

    Excitement is building in the Twin 

Cities and beyond as we approach our 

Oct. 8
th
 Fall Lutefisk dinners.  

Nationally acclaimed chef Einar 

Johansen has advised that the cost of 

fish has gone up, but we shall do our 

part in this soft economy by holding 

the line with our value pricing.  Chalk 

up increasing prices to the Federal 

Reserve Bank, which has been 

working its printing presses overtime, 

devaluing our dollar (no politics, just 

some reality). 

    We had a great turnout for our first 

rehearsal to loosen up the pipes and 

start on some new music that we will 

be using in upcoming concerts.  And, 

of course, we now have the list of 

songs that will be included in the San-

gerfest at Pheasant Run Resort and 

Convention Center.  President Herb 

Nelson has confirmed reservations at 

this facility, and it has been decided to 

http://www.pheasantrun.com/
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charter a bus for our travel. This will 

also permit us to schedule some 

singing engagements coming and 

going, which will give us some 

additional practice on the few 

Scandinavian songs included in the 

Grand Concert. 

    Preparations continue to move 

forward for the celebration of our 

100
th
 Anniversary.  Long-time 

member Clarence Hanson has joined 

Dennis Sorheim and Jack Hauer, 

providing pictures, mementos and 

recollections from his 50 years with 

the Club.  How fortunate we are to 

have seven current singers who have 

been with the Glee Club for 50+ 

years, who can share their memories 

and pictures covering over half of 

these 100 years. 

    Andy Anderson is sporting his 

newly reconstructed knee, and said it 

has been so much fun that he is going 

to have the other one taken care of 

too.  It makes sense to have a matched 

pair. 

    Carl Peterson has not yet returned 

from his summer in Norway.     Some- 

one  reported he is digging potatoes 

on his farm.  We hope he had a good 

crop, or maybe he has been drilling 

for oil. 

    Our pianist Martha Mutch has 

scheduled another scuba diving 

adventure.  She will be in the waters 

around Aruba in October.  She has a 

passion to explore the beautiful world 

under the surface of our seas.  We 

look forward to viewing some of the 

underwater pictures she will be taking.  

    For a smile:  Bob, a 70 year old, 

very wealthy widower, shows up at 

the country club with a breathtakingly 

beautiful and very sexy, 25 year old 

blond woman, who knocks everyone’s 

socks off with her youthful sex appeal 

and charm, and who hangs over Bob’s 

arm and listens to his every word.  His 

buddies at the Club are aghast.  At the 

first chance they corner him and ask, 

“Bob, how did you get the trophy 

girlfriend?”  Bob replies, “Girlfriend? 

She is my wife!”  They are astounded 

but continue to ask, “So how did you 

persuade her to marry you?” “I lied 

about my age,” Bob replies. “What 

did you tell her, that you were only 

50?” “No, I told her that I was 80.” 

                      Charles Engh, Corr. Sec. 

 

MINNEHAHA MANDSKOR 

Sioux Falls SD 

    The Mandskor is looking forward 

to another exciting year.  We are 

thankful for all our faithful members, 

and one new prospective member, Jim 

Pollman.  You can look forward to his 

bio and picture in a future issue. 

    Director Terry has plans for an 

exciting outing for Mandskor 

members, wives and friends on Oct. 

22-23.  We will go to Minneapolis and 

begin with a tour of the State Capitol 

in St. Paul.  We plan to attend a dinner 

theater, “A Mighty Fortress is our 

Basement” at the Plymouth 

Playhouse.  On Sunday morning we’ll 

sing at worship services at Shepherd 

of the Valley Lutheran Church, by 

invitation of former Mandskor 

member Bob Berndt.  

    We have been invited to sing a 

concert at Dow-Rummel Village on 

Oct. 24.  We will miss having Eileen 

Farnsworth in the audience.  

    We look forward to a rehearsal of 

Festival of Men’s Voices on Nov. 

22
nd

. The concert will follow on 

Sunday, Nov. 27
th
, at Central Baptist 

Church. This concert is for the benefit 

of The Banquet, in Sioux Falls. 

                           (continued on page 5) 
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    We are enjoying wonderful fall 

weather.  We have not been inundated 

by rain, as we were last year.  P.S.  

The corn crop looks tremendous in 

our area; the combines are ready to 

roll!  

    P.P.S.  Arlene and I were privileged 

to attend a wedding of my cousin’s 

daughter in Denmark; what a fun, 

great time! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      Bob Stenberg, Corr. Sec. 

 

BJORNSON MALE CHORUS 

Chicago IL 

Dear Singers,  

    Getting back on the line after Labor 

Day was kind of fun.  Seems like 

everyone had an interesting summer 

to talk about.  Two singers, Milt 

Gustafson and Julian Ronning, even 

spent some time back in Norway 

visiting family and friends.  The rest 

of us did survive, though some of us 

had to work, while others were just 

plain playing.  

    We had our first rehearsal on Sept. 

6
th
.  We went right to work, because 

we were being featured at Vasa Park 

at their annual Scandinavian Day pic-

nic in South Elgin IL.  Singing outside 

has its drawbacks, but the sound 

system was fantastic.  I’m sure we 

were heard all the way back to 

Timbuktu!  

    They had other singing 

entertainment there plus the 

Leikarringen Dancers put on a fine 

show.  It was a perfect day for a 

picnic, as the huge crowd enjoyed the 

fellowship and the many refreshment 

vendors.  

    As we head into the fall season we 

have our work planned for the coming 

holidays:  Saturday, Dec. 3
rd

 we’re 

singing at the Edison Park IL, 

Lutheran Church for the Danes’ 

Christmas program.  We normally 

sing at the Atonement Church in 

Elmwood Park, but unfortunately that 

church closed this year, so Edison 

Park is the new gathering place.  

    Sunday, Dec. 11
th
, we’ll be singing 

at St. Luke’s Church in Park Ridge IL.  

Then it’s Tuesday, Dec. 13
th
 at the 

Danish Home in Chicago. This is 

where we sing for our supper.  I 

always wonder why we have a full 

chorus that night!  Ha! 

    Friday, Dec. 16
th
, we’ll be enjoying 

our Christmas party at the Avalon.  

There will be several solos and chorus 

numbers to entertain the folks.  A fine 

sit-down dinner, followed by more 

entertainment, will send the happy 

throng on their way home. 

    Our final appearance in 2011 will 

be Sunday, Dec. 18
th
 at Minnekirken 

in Logan Square, Chicago.  A fitting 

finale at their Christmas celebration is 

a blessed event. 

Leve Sangen, 

 

 

 

 

 

                 George Michals, Corr. Sec. 

 

GRIEG MALE CHORUS 

Canton SD 

    Greetings to our Brother Singers of 

the NSAA and their families . 

    The members of the Grieg Male 

Chorus with the other member 

choruses of the Sioux Valley Singers 
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Association celebrated the 47

th
 

Biennial Sioux Valley Sangerfest 

hosted by the Minnehaha Mandskor.  

Our sincere thanks and 

congratulations to the members of the 

Mandskor for another great 

Sangerfest.   

    Our chorus was pleased to have 

four new members attending for the 

first time: Brandon Bergren, Mark 

Petrich and his sons Allen and 

Christian.  Three members of Grieg 

also received awards for five and 15 

Sangerfests, and our Chorus’ charter 

member, Julian Holter, was 

recognized for his 33
rd

 Sioux Valley 

Sangerfest.  Again, our thanks to our 

hosts for a very special event! 

    Following Sangerfest our Chorus 

was on summer break until the first 

Monday in Sept., when we began 

rehearsals.  Members and their 

families gathered on the second 

Sunday in August for our annual 

family picnic.  This year’s event was 

held at Moe Parish Park, Hudson SD, 

a very attractive setting enhanced by a 

beautiful summer day.  

    A tradition at our picnics that I 

particularly enjoy is when our 

director, Lane Karli, gets the attention 

of all assembled, and each person 

brings us up to date on events in their 

lives, whatever they are.  We sing, 

visit, laugh and pray together.  That’s 

why we are a family! 

   As we began our regular fall 

schedule, we looked forward to two 

events: a concert at Tuff Memorial 

Home in Hills MN and a dinner 

concert at the Good Samaritan Center 

in Canton.  Our chorus continues our 

weekly rehearsals in one of the large 

lounges at the Center, and we enjoy 

the opportunity to say Thanks from 

time to time by singing for the 

residents as they enjoy their evening 

meal. 

    Friday, Oct. 7
th
, we were saddened 

to hear of the passing of Maynard 

Lintvedt, longtime member of the 

Grieg Male Chorus and NSAA.  He 

served the organization in many 

capacities, but is perhaps remembered 

best for his many years of serving as 

our chorus’ corresponding secretary. I 

always looked forward to his reports, 

curious to see just what he might add 

to give the article some special flavor! 

    A college writing professor of mine 

told our class to always write 

something as simple as a thank you 

note with enough of our own style that 

the recipient would want to read it 

more than once. 

    I know I always read Maynard’s 

articles several times.  He had the gift 

of bringing words alive in each line he 

wrote, and in between the lines, allow- 

ing or perhaps forcing his readers to 

really think about the topics of his 

articles.  Humorous, serious, or just 

schedules, Maynard’s reports reflected 

the twinkle in his eye we were all used 

to seeing. 

    We will miss Maynard, and his 

dedication to the organization, and we 

extend our deepest sympathy to his 

wife Mary Alice, his daughters and 

their families.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       Jerry Holter, Corr. Sec. 

 

******* 

If only the best birds in the forest would 
sing there would be no music.  We must 
use the talent that we have been given. 
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Obituary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Maynard Lintvedt 

    Maynard G. Lintvedt was born June 

11, 1914 on a homestead near Vivian 

SD, one of six children born to Carl 

and Bessie (Sletto) Lintvedt. After 

Vivian HS and Augustana College, he 

went on to SDSU for a degree in 

electrical engineering.  After marriage 

to Alice (Skyaasen) in 1941, he 

worked in Ohio until  moving to 

Canton SD in 1953. 

    Maynard was a member of Grieg 

Male Chorus of Canton and served as 

Corresponding Secretary for many 

years.  He was a member of the 

NSAA Tour Chorus to Norway in 

1995, was the proud recipient of the 

Gold with Diamond award from 

NSAA, and in later years became a 

member of Psalmodikonforbundet I 

Amerika, having “discovered’ this un- 

usual instrument and began to learn to 

play it. 

    Maynard died Oct. 7
th
 at the Water- 

Ford Retirement Community in Sioux 

Falls.  He was preceded in death by 

his parents, his first wife and five sib- 

lings. 

    Surviving are his second wife, 

Mary Alice,  two daughters, three 

grandchildren, four great 

granddaughters, and one brother, 

Vernon, of San Diego CA 

    Funeral services were held Oct. 11 

at Canton Lutheran Church with Grieg 

Male Chorus providing special music. 

    It was a personal privilege for the 

Editor to have sung with and worked 

with Maynard.  We offer sympathy to 

his family and the Grieg Chorus on 

his death and their loss. 

 

EDVARD GRIEG CHORUS 

Madison, WI 

    The Chorus hit the ground running 

this fall with our first practice on 

September 6 and a concert that 

following weekend for Cooksville 

Lutheran Church’s Annual Fall 

Festival.  Despite the fast start and 

little practice time, we had a solid turn  

out of singers and sang for a full 

church on a beautiful sunny afternoon. 

    Our official kick off to the season 

was the annual Chorus picnic and 

potluck at Lake Farm County Park on 

September 20, our regular Tuesday 

practice night.  Again we had great 

participation of our members with 

everyone looking forward to another 

new year and Sangerfest 2012 next 

June in Chicago. 

    We performed two concerts in 

October.  On October 7 we sang an 

evening performance in Stoughton for 

the Mandt Lodge Sons of Norway 85
th
 

anniversary dinner and celebration.  

We followed this with an afternoon 

concert on October 16 at St. John’s 

Lutheran Church in Richland Center 

sponsored by the Richland Center 

Sons of Norway.   

    Then on November 4 we sang for 

the annual fall Lutefisk Dinner at 

Lakeview Lutheran Church in 

Madison.  Following the Richland 

Center and Lakeview Lutheran 

performances, Chorus members were 

treated to outstanding meals of 

traditional Norwegian food and 

delicacies.  We are anticipating that 

more performances will be on our 
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schedule as we move into the holiday 

season. 

    Now that the list of songs for 

Sangerfest 2012 is available, we will 

soon begin pulling together the music 

and practicing the material.  It appears 

that the Grand Concert will include 

some music we are familiar with as 

well as some new songs many of us 

have not sung before.  As always, we 

look forward to the challenge that lies 

ahead. 

 

 

 

 

 

                    Dick Johnston, Corr. Sec. 
 

NORSE GLEE CLUB 

Sioux Falls, South Dakota 

    The Fall has started full of 

performance opportunities and 

musical challenges. Our Monday 

evening rehearsals are in place, and 

visitors to Sioux Falls are always 

welcome to join us. Our leader, Lyle 

Kroon, has offered us some incentives 

toward securing new members.  No, it 

does not include him losing his “Santa 

Claus” beard, but nonetheless we are 

in “search mode.” 

    In general, we are revisiting some 

repertoire pieces, preparing some new 

Christmas works, and even a first look 

at a Sangerfest 2012 “old” piece 

(composition dated 1913). Chorus 

performances are scheduled in 

October on the 14
th
 to support the 

monthly birthday celebration dinner at 

the Active Generations center, and on 

the 17
th
 we will be in concert at the 

Washington Crossing retirement home 

here in Sioux Falls. 

    Our Christmas preparation is 

focused toward some events now 

scheduled and some others still under 

discussion. On November 27
th
, the 

Norse Glee Club will join with four 

other men’s choruses from this area in 

a “Festival of Men’s Voices.” Our 

100-plus ensemble performs annually 

in support of contributions to a local 

food-bank charity called “The 

Banquet.” On December 8
th
, we will 

again visit the Jamison Annex of the 

SD Penitentiary with a holiday 

concert. 

    It’s the music that brings us 

together, but it’s probably the 

camaraderie that keeps us so. Early 

this month we were pleased to observe 

and celebrate the 50
th
 wedding 

anniversary of Carol and Elvin 

Thomsen. Later in September, Carol 

surprised Elvin with an 80
th
 birthday 

party at their home with the chorus 

invited. Elvin is one of our baritones, 

and currently our librarian. 

    Additionally, we also recognized 

the 80
th
 birthday of Joe Isaksen, one of 

our basses, at an impromptu 

celebration. It’s not all play though.---

On October 21
st
 we host our annual 

Lutefisk dinner. Jobs are being taken 

up, and ticket sales are underway. We 

generally serve about 500 – 600 

appreciative patrons. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Gail C. Kristensen, Corr. Sec. 
 

HARMONY SINGING SOCIETY 

Rockford IL 

    Well, it’s Fall and we are back to 

rehearsing. We have several dates for 

the Christmas season coming up and 

are rehearsing some new material for 
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those. Our next date is in November 

for our annual Men’s Memorial 

Dinner.  

    I’d also like to introduce our “new” 

director, who just celebrated his 18
th
 

birthday.  Paul J. Steffan is entering 

his 3rd year as Musical Director of the 

Harmony Men's Singing Society.  A 

veteran of the Rockford Area Arts, 

Paul brings a unique perspective to his 

work, combining his training in 

musical theater, vocal jazz, and choral 

technique. 

   Paul has been singing in choirs since 

the 2nd grade, and has belonged to 

Mendelssohn Chorale, Kantorei, the 

Singing Boys of Rockford, (for 10 

years) and the Rock Valley College 

Children's Choir.  Paul has also 

performed as a soloist with the Rock 

Valley College Chorale, the Rockford 

Symphony Orchestra, nationally 

known pianist Doug Montgomery, 

and at various fundraisers for the 

Rockford Mendelssohn Performing 

Arts Center.  Paul is also an active 

wedding and funeral singer. 

    Paul has also enjoyed an extensive 

involvement in theater.  With over 55 

productions to his credit, Paul has 

worked at area professional, 

community, and Summer Stock 

theaters, with some of his favorite 

credits being Ragtime, Brighton 

Beach Memoirs, A Christmas Carol, 

Oliver!, and Everything in the 

Garden.   

    Paul's theatrical experience also 

encompasses musical direction.  Paul 

has musically directed and conducted 

orchestras for several productions in 

the last 5 years, and recently had the 

privilege of directing the music and 

conducting the orchestra for a local 

production of Jesus Christ Superstar 

featuring a performer from the 

original Broadway production of A 

Chorus Line and Dream Girls.   

    In addition, Paul is an active 

composer, arranger, and choral editor.  

Paul often writes his own 

arrangements for songs to be sung 

both by the Harmony Men's Singing 

Society and Basil, a men's a capella 

group at Keith Country Day School, 

which group he also directs.   

    As a composer of original work, 

Paul has written several scores that 

have been performed as underscoring 

for several plays, most notably his 

scores for A Christmas Carol and 

Titanic: Tragedy and Trial.  He also 

has written compositions that have 

been used in local dance recitals. 

   Currently, Paul has been 

commissioned to compose an original 

score to be performed with The 

Illinois State Theater Association's 

All-State production of Almost Maine. 

    For all of his contributions to the 

Arts, in 2010 Paul was awarded the 

Mayor's Award for Artistic Excellence 

in the category of Exceptional 

Student. He also gets along pretty well 

with a group of grumpy old guys (who 

shall remain nameless).  

    Lastly, the judge had just awarded a 

divorce to Lena, who had charged 

non-support. He said to Ole, "I have 

decided to give your wife $400 a 

month for support." "Vell, dat's fine, 

Judge," said Ole. "And vunce in a 

while I'll try to chip in a few bucks 

myself." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      Dan Lindberg, Corr. Sec 
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LUREN SINGING SOCIETY 

Decorah IA 

    Lots of excitement in Decorah and 

for Luren this fall!  We did get to sing 

for King Harald V and Queen Sonja 

on Thursday afternoon, Oct. 13, and 

for the people who stayed around for a 

mini-concert after the royal couple 

left.  The rain had come and gone, but 

the wind caused some problems with 

the mikes.  

    The following week we took part in 

a worship service at the Washington 

Prairie Lutheran Church at which 

some of the relatives of U. V. Koren, 

Norwegian pioneer and long-serving 

pastor of the congregation, were 

guests.  Several dozen Koren relatives 

from Norway were present.  

Following the service, we gave 

another mini-concert in their 

fellowship hall and shared goodies. 

    New music and new members have 

brought more excitement.  We will be 

singing with the Nordlys (Northern 

Lights) for their fall concert Nov. 20
th
 

at Decorah Lutheran Church.  So we 

have been doing a couple of SATB 

selections, plus we’ll sing some of our 

own numbers. 

    Then, following our caroling 

Sunday of Dec. 4
th
 at Vesterheim and 

area nursing homes, we’ll sing our 

pre-Christmas concert on Dec. 11
th
, 

also at Decorah Lutheran 

    We have taken a look at some of 

the selections to be sung at Sangerfest  

in St. Charles IL next June.  Full-time 

rehearsals of these will have to wait a 

little while. 

New Member Profiles 
    Richard (Dick) Biehl is not new to 

many of our readers.  He sang for 

many years with the Normennenes 

chorus in Chicago, having joined them 

in 1978, and over 30 years in church 

choir. 

    Dick was born in Chicago just 

before Christmas 1927.  He graduated 

from Luther Institute (LCMS) in 1946 

and went to work for Commonwealth 

Edison in their offices for 43 years. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     Dick Biehl 

    Dick is of German background with 

one Scottish and one Norwegian 

grandmother.  His father worked for a 

funeral home and drove an 

ambulance; his mother was a home  

maker, and worked for an insurance 

company.  His one older brother is 

deceased.  

    Dick married Gladys Wogen in 

1956 in Chicago, where she was 

working as a parish worker, after hav- 

ing previously worked in ELC  Head- 

quarters in Minneapolis They have 

one daughter, who has two children.  

The Biehls have one great grandchild. 

   Gladys hailed from Lake Mills IA, 

so when the opportunity arose, they 

decided to move back to her home 

town.  Another Luren member, Pastor 

Carlton Shaw, retired to Lake Mills 

after service in north-central Iowa, so 

he and Dick got together and share the 

driving, and stay overnight following 

rehearsals with other members living 

in Decorah.  

    Dick says he enjoyed coming back 

to singing after a 15 year hiatus, and 

Luren has been a good option. “It’s 

been fun.”  Dick sings baritone. 
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    Rev. Daniel Knipper was born at 

Dyersville IA, the sixth of eight child-

ren (three girls, five boys).  He grew 

up on a farm and attended country 

school, Xavier High School in Dyers-

ville, then Loras College and Saint 

Bernard’s Seminary in Dubuque. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   Dan Knipper 

    Dan served parishes or as principal 

of schools in Bellevue, Gilbertville, 

Holy Cross, Plymouth Rock (rural 

Cresco), Cedar Falls, Waterloo and 

Lansing, all in Iowa – a total of 44 

years. 

    Dan majored in music at Loras and 

has worked with choirs in various 

High Schools, as well as writing litur-

gical music.  He plays trombone and 

guitar and sings Second Bass.  

    Dan joined Luren because “I enjoy 

music and love singing.” Of Luren he 

says “terrific pianist, great conductor, 

serious men who know how to sing.” 

    Dan is now retired to Decorah. 

    We have several other singers to do 

profiles on in future issues.   We  wel-

come Dick and Dan and all the rest, 

and we invite others interested in the 

group to join us on Monday evenings 

at the Vocal Music Room of Decorah 

High School. 

 

 

 

 

 

                            Don Berg, Corr. Sec. 

What is Your Musical Genealogy? 

    On Oct. 4
th
, Beth Ylvisaker, 

daughter of a retired Luther College 

professor, presented a Guest Lecture 

Recital entitled “Tracing My Musical 

Family Tree: A Lecture Recital of 

Memoirs and Music.” 

   An accomplished pianist, Beth told 

of her first piano teacher and others 

who helped shape her musical career, 

as they introduced her to composers of 

various backgrounds.  Just as in a 

family tree, each of these composers 

had his/her own teachers.    In her pre-

sentation Beth spoke of and played 

pieces by Mozart, Barber, Beethoven, 

and Debussy.  One piece she did not 

play, to which I looked forward, 

was“Bryllupsdag på Troldhaugen” by 

Grieg. 

    I was seated next to one of Beth’s 

early piano teachers, the wife a former 

Luren member, Kermit Hendrickson.  

Nora had difficulty in hearing all that 

was said, but enjoyed the playing by 

one of her piano students. 

    Ms. Ylvisaker’s presentation led me 

to think about the people who had 

been influential in shaping my love 

for music and certain composers, etc, 

and how they in turn had been shaped 

by others over the centuries.  

    So, who were those piano or vocal 

instructors or band leaders, and how 

did or do you thank them for their 

influence in your musical life? 

                                                   DLB 

******* 

Aktuellt (topical) 

From the Norwegian American Weekly of 
Oct. 21, 2011.  On Oct. 15 approximately 
100 protesters gathered in front of the 
Storting in Oslo for “Occupy Wall Street.”  
More than 600 people said on Facebook 
that they would attend but the turnout was 
smaller than expected. 
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Mandskor Member Spotlights 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Drs. Ron and Janell Beck 

 

    Dr. Ron Beck has been a member 

of the Mandskor baritone section for 

20 years.  A Sioux Falls native, he 

graduated from Augustana College in 

Sioux Falls and the University of 

Nebraska College of Dentistry.  He 

has practiced dentistry in the US 

Army Dental Corps at Ft. Lewis, WA, 

Lennox, SD, and Dell Rapids, SD, 

retiring in 2001. 

    His first wife Gloria succumbed to 

cancer in 1998.  They had three 

children, Thomas, Paul and Pamela.  

All are married and there are seven 

grandchildren.  Ron is remarried to 

Janell, also a dentist.  Janell has two 

grown sons.  She continues to practice 

dentistry and is very active with the 

Lions’ Club. 

    In retirement, Dr. Beck enjoys 

church activities, Lions Club, playing 

trombone in the Lennox Municipal 

and Sioux Falls New Horizon Bands 

and of course, the Mandskor,  which 

he served as president for four years 
******* 

Ray and Bonnie Ode 

    Ray Ode joined the Mandskor’s 

baritone section in September of 2001, 

just in time to go to Pierre, SD, with 

the chorus to sing at the dedication of 

the Memorial to World War II 

Veterans.  It was one of the most 

moving experiences of his life.   

    When Ray retired from dairy 

farming, he found that he had a lot of 

time on his hands and his good friend 

John Nelson suggested that he join the 

Mandskor.  He will always be grateful 

for that suggestion.  

    Ray spent 50 years in the dairy 

business and had the good fortune to 

serve on both the South Dakota 

American Dairy Assn. board and the 

South Dakota Dairy Council board.  

Presently, he spends his time singing 

with and serving as president of the 

Mandskor, with church activities, and 

helping his son on the farm.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Ray and Bonnie Ode 

 

    Bonnie, Ray’s wife of 51 years 

worked side by side with him on the 

farm. In retirement, she is active with 

church, quilting and playing bridge.  

She supports the Mandskor by being 

an active auxiliary member.   Ray and 

Bonnie have 3 children and 5 

grandchildren. 

******* 

John and Joan Rasmusson 

    John Rasmusson joined the 

Mandskor in 2004, at the urging of 

Bob Stenberg and Ron Beck. 

(Director Terry Walter recalls lassoing 

him while shopping at Sam’s Club.) 

He sings bass.  A native of DeWitt, 

NE, he graduated from University of 
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Nebraska in civil engineering.  His 

wife Joan is from Waverly, MN and 

graduated from Macalester in St. Paul.  

They met and married in Long Beach, 

CA, where Joan was teaching 1
st
 grade 

and John was in the Navy.  They’ve 

lived in Dell Rapids, SD, since 1967, 

where both were employed at Sioux 

Valley Telephone Company. 

    John has been active in the Lions’ 

Club, Library Board, Boy Scouts, and 

Dell Rapids school board.  John and 

Joan are members of Dell Rapids 

Lutheran church where both have 

sung in the choir.  They have three 

children, eight grandchildren and 

enjoy traveling and exercising.  Joan 

is a swimmer and John is a tennis 

player. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        John and Joan Rasmusson 
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Norwegian Singers Association 

of America, Inc. 
Pacific Coast Norwegian 

Singers Association 
Club Membership Index 

 
ILLINOIS 
CHICAGO 

Bjornson Male Chorus 

Rehearsals: Each Tuesday 8:00 p.m. at V.F.W. Hall; 

Camfield and Higgins Road, Park Ridge, IL 60068. 

President: John Lee, 738 Bent Ridge Lane, Elgin, IL 60120, 

tel. (847) 741-4210; Secretary: George Michals, 5236 

Arlington Drive West, Hanover Park, IL 60103; Director: 

Edwin Kramer, 32600 East Lane, Grayslake, IL 60030, tel. 

(847) 546-2050. 

 
Normennenes Singing Society 

Rehearsal each Tuesday evening at 8PM (except July and 

August) at the Estonian House, P.O. Box 95, Lincolnshire, 

IL 60069. tel: (847)537-8016. President: Thor Fjell, 1041 

W. Ogden Ave. #118, Naperville, IL 60563. Tel: (630)369-

4233, cell: (630) 479-4233, thorfjell@comcast.net. 

Recording Secretary: Frank Potempa, 1788 W. Sherwood 

Rd., fcpotempa@sbcglobal.net  Director: Charles Kessell, 

6042 W. Grace St., Chicago, IL 60634. Tel: (773)481-5941, 

cell (773)858-5325, perc55@juno.com. 

 
ROCKFORD 

Harmony Singing Society 
Rehearsal each Tuesday 7:30 p.m.at our Club: 1104 15th 

Ave. Rockford, IL 61104.  President: Jim Wolf, 1104 15th 

Ave., Rockford, IL 61104, tel (815) 965-7833.; 

Corresponding Secretary: Dan Lindberg 214 Rome Ave. #2 

Rockford, IL 61107. Tel. (815) 229-0625.  

Danielalindberg@ CS.COM    Director: Paul Steffan, 4225 

Barley Ridge Tr., Cherry Valley IL 61016, tel (815) 289-

8077. 

 

IOWA 
SIOUX CITY 

Nordic Male Chorus 

Rehearsals: Every Monday night, 7:30 p.m. at Immanuel 

Lutheran Church, 315 Hamilton Blvd. Sioux City, Iowa 

51103; President: Gary Munson, 3303 Court St., Sioux City, 

IA 51104, tel. (712) 277-1428; Corresponding Secretary: 

Robert R. Hansen, 20 Eastview Drive, Sioux City, OA 

51106 ((712) 258-7445 gregors5@juno.com; Director: 

Charles Schuett, 5040 Stone Ave., Sioux City, IA 51106, tel. 

(712) 276-2328, scschuett@aol.com. 

 
DECORAH 

Luren Singing Society 

Rehearsal: Every Monday night, 7:30 p.m. at Thomas 

Roberts High School. President:   Roger Buhr, 105 Randall 

Dr, Decorah IA 52101, (563) 382-3088 buhr@mchsi.com.  

Corresponding Secretary: Donald L. Berg, 407 Leif Erikson 

Drive, Decorah, IA 52101-1038, tel. (563) 382-5727; 

Director: Dr. David Judisch, 814 Fifth Ave., Decorah, IA 

52101, tel. (563) 382-9222 judiscda@luther.edu. 

 

 

 

 

MINNESOTA 
MINNEAPOLIS 

Norwegian Glee Club 

Rehearsal: Each Thursday evening at the Lutheran Church 

of the Good Shepherd, 4801 France Ave. So., Edina, MN. 

President: Herb Nelson, 4720 Larkspur Lane, Lake Elmo 

MN 55042-8541 (651)587-4819; Corresponding Secretary: 

Charles Engh, 7642 Prairie Flower Blvd., Chanhassen, MN 

55317, tel. (952) 4018838; Director: Carsten Slostad, 1065 

Portland Ave., St. Paul, MN 55104-7011; tel. (651) 291-

8639. 

 

SOUTH DAKOTA 
SIOUX FALLS 

Minnehaha Mandskor 

Rehearsal: Each Monday, 7:30 p.m. at Center For Active 

Generations, 2300 W. 46th St., Sioux Falls, SD. President: 

Ray Ode, 3900 N. Six Mile Rd, Sioux Falls SD 57110.  Tel: 

(605)582-3438; brode@alliancecom.net. Corr. Secretary: 

Robert Stenberg, 313 Washington Ave., Dell Rapids, S.D. 

57022; (605)428-3911, abstenberg@goldenwest.net 

Director: Terry Walter, 2708 West Oak St., Sioux Falls, SD 

57105, tel. (605) 3390607, 

<clefdwellers_on_oak@juno.com>. 

 
Norse Glee Club 

Rehearsal: Each Monday, 7:30 p.m. at Nordic Hall. 

President: Robert Amend, 46458 267th St., Hartford, SD 

57033-6917. Tel. (605)361-2061; Corresponding Secretary: 

Gail Kristensen, 11 W. 17th St., Apt. #121, Sioux Falls, SD 

57104, tel. (605)731-5281. Director: Lyle E. Kroon, 1216 

Sunset Drive, Sioux Falls, SD 57105, tel. (605) 335-1624. 

 

CANTON 

Grieg Male Chorus 
Rehearsals: Each Monday, 7:30 p.m. at Canton Good 

Samaritan Center.  President: Bill Kortemeyer, 406 E. 

Poplar Dr., Canton, SD 57013, tel. (605) 764-9060. 

ringshanks@iw.net Corresponding Secretary: Jerry Holter, 

28724 480th Ave., Canton, SD 57013, tel. (605) 987-2161; 

Director: Lane Karli, 3401 S. Grace Ave., Sioux Falls SD 

57103-7219, (605) 275-5591. lrkarli@sio.midco.net 

 

WISCONSIN 
MADISON 

Edvard Grieg Chorus 

2262 Winnebago, Madison, WI 53704 

Rehearsal: Each Tuesday, 7 p.m. President: Steve 

Christenson, 519 N. Harrison St., Stoughton WI 53579, 

(608) 873-9846 steveKrisC@yahoo.com; Corresponding 

Secretary: Dick Johnston, 26 Chautauqua Tr.., Madison WI 

53719, (608) 833-6284 ; Director: Mark W. Everson, 711 

Highway #106, Edgerton, WI 53534, tel. (608) 884-9398 

evers11111@aol.com. 

 

SIOUX VALLEY SINGERS 

ASSOCIATION 
OFFICERS: 

President:: Curt Hepner, 321 N. Lincoln St., Canton SD 

57013-1721 (605)764-2914 mycurt@sio.midco.net. Vice 

President: Ed Stone, 2009 3rd Ave, So. Sioux City NB 

68776 (402)494-2956  jeston7@longlines.com 

Secretary: Ronald Beck, 28206 465th St., Lennox, SD 

57039, tel. (605) 647-2851, beckpardoxr@speednet.com; 

Treasurer: David Stene, 6109 Canary Place, Sioux Falls, SD 

57107-1076, tel. (605) 332-2055; Director: Lyle Kroon, 

1216 Sunset Drive, Sioux Falls, SD 57105, tel. (605) 335-

1624. 

mailto:fcpotempa@sbcglobal.net
mailto:perc55@juno.com.
mailto:scschuett@gateway.net.
mailto:judiscda@luther.edu.
mailto:brode@llincecom.net
mailto:abstenberg@goldenwest.net
mailto:Ringshanks@iw.net
mailto:Lrkarli@sio.midco.net
mailto:evers11111@aol.com
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PACIFIC COAST NORWEGIAN 

SINGERS ASSOCIATION 
OFFICERS: 

President: Phil Overlund,11556 Shadow Ranch Rd, La 

Mesa, CA 91941, tel. (619) 660-1125, jpoverlund@cox.net; 

Vice President: Ken Lake, 5003 NE 1094 PL, Lake Forest 

Park, WA 98155, (206) 362-5611, 

kennethlake@comcast.net ; Secretary: Claire Egtvedt, 5904 

96th St SW, Mukilteo WA 98275 (425) 347-4944 

chegtvedt@comcast.net; Treasurer: Jeff Tremblay, 18724 

Soundview Dr, Stanwood WA 98292 (360) 652-0371 

jtremb2@aol.com  ; Trustees: California: Borre Ulrichsen, 

715 Cascade Ct, Walnut Creek CA 94598, (415) 205-8064, 

borre@ulrichsen.net; Oregon: Orv Sletten, 3087 Oakcrest 

Dr NW, Salem, OR 97304, tel. (503) 581-7099, 

orvviv44@comcast.net ;Washington: Pete Petersen, 713 E 

7th Ave. Ellensburg WA 98926, (509) 607-9406 

o.petersen@gmail.com.  Trustee at Large: Mark Agerter, 

3850 Gilham Rd, Eugene, OR, 97408, (541)-685-0115, 

markagerter@peak.org 

CALIFORNIA 
OAKLAND 

Normanna Glee Club 

Rehearsal: Each Monday at 8:00 p.m., Bjornson Hall, 2258 

MacArthur Blvd., Oakland, CA 94602. President: Howard 

Hansen, 149 Tharp Drive, Moraga, CA 94556, tel. (510) 

376-7611; ,Secretary: Robert Brewer, 15 Castle Park Way, 

Oakland, CA 94611, tel. (510) 531-9684, 

jugjockp47@aol.com; Director: Dick Meyer, 3440 Adell 

Ct., Apt. 2, Oakland, CA 94602, tel. (510) 482-4714, 

meyersfbe@aol.com. 
SACRAMENTO 

Nordik Sangkor 

Rehearsal: Second Sundays, 1 :30 p.m., at Advent Lutheran 

Church, 5901 San Juan Ave., Citrus Heights, CA. Contact 

person/director: Walter Braafladt. President: Walter 

Braafladt, 4174 Dena Way, Sacramento, CA 95821, tel. 

(916) 482-7919, wbraafladt@softcom.net; Secretary: Rolf 

Owre, 145 Baxter Ave., Sacramento, CA 95818, tel: (916) 

925-8409; Director: Walter Blaafladt, 4174 Dena Way, 

Sacramento, CA 95821, tel: (916) 4827919, 

wbraafladt@softcom.net. 
SAN DIEGO 

San Diego Mannskor 

Rehearsal: every Monday at Calvary Lutheran Church, 424 

Via De La Valle, Solana Beach, CA 92075. President: Sven 

I. Olsen, 2991 Jacks Creek Pl. Escondido, CA 92027, tel. 

(760) 735-6171, svenio@sbcglobal.net; Secretary: Jon 

Homerud, 3354 Bonica Woods Dr., Bnita, CA 91902 (619) 

470-8745 holmerud@cox.net; Director: Joyce Olsen, 2991 

Jacks Creek Place, Escondido, CA 92027, tel. (760) 735-

6171, joyceolsen@mac.com. 
SAN FRANCISCO 

Norwegian Male Chorus 

Rehearsal: Meets every Tuesday 7:00 p.m. at the Norwegian 

Club, 1900 Fell St., San Francisco, CA. President: Herleiv 

Storseter, 235 Brentwood Ave., San Francisco, CA 94103 

tel: (415) 344-0204; Secretary: Mark Mathisen, 1601 

Oakwood Dr., San Mateo, CA 94403 tel: (650) 574-2935, 

dchouse@earthlink.net; Director: Rebecca Stein, 204 

Roseann, Pittsburg, CA 94565, tel. (925) 432-1120, 

beccab63@hotmail.com. 

OREGON 
EUGENE 

The Norsemen 

Rehearsal: Each Monday at 7:30 p.m. at Sonja Lodge #38, 

Sons of Norway, 710 McKinley, Eugene, OR 97402. 

President: Mike Bagaason, 2060 Bailey Hill Rd., Eugene, 

OR 97405, tel. (541) 687-2562, bagaason@rio.com; 

Secretary: Roger Ness, 3079 Stapp Dr. Eugene, OR 97408, 

tel. (541) 505-7769, rdpjness@hotmail.com; Director: Ed 

Amundson,  29453 Culver Lane, tel. (541) 998-6329 

amundson@peak.org 
SALEM 

Thorsmen 

Rehearsal: Each Monday at 7:30 p.m. at Holy Cross 

Lutheran Church Annex, 1198 Lannsing Avenue North East, 

Salem, OR 97303. President: Robert Johnson, 16485 

Oakdale, Dallas OR 97338; Secretary: Roger Vinyard, 4085 

47th Ave. NE, Salem OR 97305; Director: Peter Butler, 

31869 Eastway, Lebanon, OR 97355, tel. (503) 259-2006, 

whitewolf@proaxis.com. 

WASHINGTON 
BELLINGHAM 

Norwegian Male Chorus 

Rehearsals every Tuesday evening, 6:00 pm at the Norway 

Hall, 1419 North Forest St., Bellingham WA.  President: 

Larry Peterson. Tel. (360) 935-1110.  Secretary: Jim 

Florence.  Director: Steve Jensen, 2694 Goshen Rd., 

Bellingham, WA 98226, tel. (360) 966-3132, 

stmjensen@earthlink.net, cell phone 303-3919. 

EVERETT 

Norwegian Male Chorus 

Normanna Hall, 2725 Oaks Avenue 

Everett, Washington 98201 

Rehearsals are held every Wednesday evening, 7:30 p.m. at 

Normanna Hall; President: Allen Feris tel. (360) 435-3144, 

Feris_Allen@msn.com; Secretary: Robert Bruland, tel. 

(425)335-1150 r.bruland@frontier.com . Director: Steve 

Jensen, 2694 Goshen Road, Bellingham, WA 98226, tel: 

(360) 966-3132, stmjensen@earthlink.net. cell: 
(389)393-3919 

POULSBO 

Vestre Sund Mannskor 

Meets every Thursday, 7:30 p.m. at Grieg Hall, Sons of 

Norway, 18891 Front St., Poulsbo, WA 98370. President: 

Stan Overby, 29311 Beach Dr., Poulsbo, WA 98370, tel: 

(360) 779-2460; Secretary: Robert Ellerby, 1261 Cameo 

Court, Poulsbo, WA 98370, tel: (360) 598.4831; 

Director:Kathy Haug, 21050 Fern St. Indianola WA 98342. 

Tel. (360) 908-9806. Kathy@meland.com. 

SEATTLE 

Norwegian Male Chorus 

Rehearsal: Every Monday evening 7:30 p.m. Nordic 

Heritage Museum, 3014 N.W. 67th Street, Seattle, WA 

98117. Officers: President: Howard Slauson, 6318 189th Pl, 

Lynnwood WA 98036, (425)774-4635, 

howardslauson@comcast.net;  Corresponding Secretary: 

A.J. Skurdal, 3246 NE 104th St. Seattle WA 98125, 

tel(206)525-2524, askurdal@aol.com; Director: Robert G. 

Johnston, 4707 NE 192 Pl., Lake Forest Park, 98155, tel. 

(206)362-1094, bobsings@gohuskies.com 
Skagit Valley Manskor 

PO Box 481, Mt. Vernon, WA 98273 

Rehearsal every Monday at 7:00 PM at Abel Lodge, 21098 

2nd St. Conway WA 98238,. Officers: President: Jeff 

Highland tel. (360)387-5285. highland@smumn.edu 

Secretary Skip Ingraham tel (360)387-6168. Director Steve 

Jensen, Bellingham WA, 98226 Cell phone 360-303-3919 

stmjensen@earthlink.net. 

TACOMA 

Normanna Male Chorus 

Rehearsal: Each Monday 7:00 p.m., Gloria DeI Lutheran 

Church, 3315 South 19th Street, Tacoma, Wash. President: 

Erick Perkins, 6001-N 40th St; Tacoma WA 98407, tel. 

(253)272-7286, erperk@comcastl.net Secretary: Loren 

Jangaard, 5917 34th St NW, Gig Harbor WA 98335, tel. 

(252)265-2312, jangaardl@hatmail.com; Director: Jon 

Malmin, 14211 Peacock Hill Ave, Gig Harbor WA 98332, 

(tel) (253)514-8677, jmalmin2@comcast.net 

 

mailto:jpoverlund@cox.net
mailto:jtremb2@aol.com
mailto:orvviv44@comcast.net
mailto:Agerter@peak.org
mailto:meyersfbe@aol.com.
mailto:wbraafladt@softcom.net.
mailto:joyceolsen@mac.com.
mailto:beccab63@hotmail.com
mailto:whitewolf@proaxis.com
mailto:r.bruland@frontier.com
mailto:stmjensen@earthlink.net.
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                                                                                                                                 Photo by D. Barnaal 

Decorah’s Nordic Dancers perform in front of Vesterheim Norwegian-American 

Museum shortly before the arrival of King Harald V and Queen Sonja on Oct. 13, 

2011.  For many more photos go to the website www.vesterheim.org and click 

on “Photos from the Royal Visit.” 

 

 

http://www.vesterheim.org/

